

OFFICE OF COUNTY MAYOR TIM BURCHETT

400 Main Street, Suite 615, Knoxville, TN 37902 February 23, 2016

Mr. Larry Sharp Veterans Appreciation Program 7416 Betenia Road Powell, TN 37849

Dear Mr. Sharp,

Thank you for sharing with me your efforts to create the Veterans Appreciation Program. I am always glad to hear about programs in Knox County that assist Veterans.

Starting a program that reaches out to local businesses to help Veterans receive special discounts is a great concept. I am impressed with your willingness to take on this effort to benefit our Veterans.

Since I have been in office, I have made it my top priority to make sure that our Veterans are taken care of. I believe that those who have served our country deserve to be treated with the utmost care and respect. I applaud your efforts in helping our Veterans in East Tennessee.

I wish you the best with the Veterans Appreciation Program. I hope you won't hesitate to contact me at 215-2005 if I can ever be of assistance to you, your family or friends in any way at all.

Sincerely,

Tim Burchett

Knox County Mayor

sf:TB